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SUMMERLAKES 
 

FAMILY PICNIC 
 

Sunday, July 27th 
1:00 to 5:00 p.m. 

 
Delicious Pig Roast! 

By Smith Farms 
(serving time 2:00) 

Music by Local Band 
3Union 

(rock, blues, jazz & funk) 
(all day) 

 

Amusements  
By Celebration Authority 

(all day) 
 

Balloons & Face Painting 
By Burke Magic 

(3:00-4:00) 
 

Sno-Cones  
By N’awlins Edibles 

 

Raffles and More! 

 
Food Items, Drinks, and 

Raffle Tickets will be sold 
at a  

minimal cost. 
 

BYOB-There will be a  
designated area for beer 

and wine  
consumption. 

 
If you would like to have a 
booth at the picnic, or  

donate a raffle prize, give 
Mickie a call! 

 
Volunteers Welcome!!! 

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 
FUN FOR EVERYONE! 

 
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Hello, everyone. Hope everyone is enjoying the summer so far. I spent a lovely afternoon 
at the pool yesterday-the water was perfect and the weather was great. I feel so lucky to 
have this delightful resource available to me when I have some leisure time. By the 
way, on a personal note-if you know me and see me at the pool and I do not say hello, 
please do not be offended. I am EXTREMELY nearsighted and I do not wear my contact 
lenses to the pool, so if I do not have my glasses on and you are more than a few feet 
away, I likely do not see you. Come a bit closer so I can see who you are and I would 
love to chat. 
 

There are still a few projects underway on our grounds and around our facilities. We are 
wrapping up the grading and landscaping for the garage and plan to have grass planted 
by the time our picnic rolls around later this month. Greg Klopf has freshened up the 
flower bed by the pond on the north side of Batavia Road-thanks, Greg! Steve Lewis, 
Jeanne Tassotto, and manager Mickie Speedy have been hard at work on the bed adja-
cent to the annex building. We have issues there with foot traffic, and we are hoping a 
nice garden will stop that issue. If you are having a party or entering/leaving the Club-
house and see someone walking on that elevated wall, please alert our front desk staff. 
 

There is always something to be done here at Summerlakes. Although we have a small 
staff, we  sometimes need volunteer help to get some of these projects planned. One way 
to volunteer is by joing our architectural committee. Meetings are held on the last 
Thursday of every month at 7:00 p.m. in the annex building. All Summerlakes residents 
are always welcome. Please feel free to drop in anytime; if you are on the fence about 
joining, you can always just come to a meeting and observe. We would love to see any of 
our residents attend. 
 

It is also not too early to think about running for our Board of Directors. The election 
will take place in November, and we may have directors who would like to step down 
and give someone else a chance. This is also an opportunity to volunteer and give back. 
The time commitment is not too large-we meet once a month on the second Thursday of 
each month again at 7:00 p.m. in the annex building. Being on the Board truly gives 
residents an opportunity to participate in making decisions that shape our community. 
Although we are in the height of summer now, November will be here before you know 
it, so think about running. 
 

Please mark your calendars for our Annual Family Picnic on Sunday, July 27th. If you 
are interested in helping out at the picnic, OR if you would like to have a vendor table, 
please contact our manager Mickie ASAP. 
 

Have a wonderful and safe Independence Day! 
 
~Debbie Lamberg 
   SHA President 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 
Happy  

4th of July! 

5 
 

Rental 7-12 

6 7 8 9 10   
 Board  
Meeting  
7:00 pm 

11 12 

13 
 

Rental 6-11 

14 15 16 17 18 19 
 

Rental 1-6 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 
 
Family Picnic 

1-5 pm 

28 29 30 31 
Architectural 

Meeting  
7:00 pm 

  

July 2014 

 

FAMILY PICNIC 
 
VOLUNTEERS! are always need-
ed for the Family Picnic. If you 
would like to help out with this 
year’s event please call Mickie at 
630-393-3033 or send an email to 
michele@summerlakeshomeowne
rs.org. We will need help with set 
up, serving, tickets, tear down. 

 

Let us know if you are able to 
help! 

Don’t Forget to Make Plans to Attend the Family Picnic 
this Sunday!! 

REMINDER! 
 

NO BRUSH PICK-UP IN  
JULY & AUGUST 

 

 
September and October will be the last two months 

for free brush pick up this year.  
 

Zone 1 – 1st Monday of September, and October  
Zone 2 – 2nd Monday of September, and October  
Zone 3 – 3rd Monday of September, and October  
Zone 4 – 4th Monday of September, and October  
 
Please call Public Works for more information at 
(630) 393-9050 or visit the City website at 
www.warrenville.il.us, Click on Living> Street & Park-
way Maintenance> Brush pickups—Wood chips 
 
DO NOT leave brush piles out during this time period.  



 

 

If you have questions, complaints, concerns or compliments for 
the Board of Directors, they can be reached at 

shaboard@summerlakeshomeowners.org 

 
 

Motions of 
Board of Directors Meeting 

 June 12, 2014 
 
 

Motion: To approve the May meeting minutes as written. All Ayes. 
Motion: To approve the May financial reports as written. All Ayes. 
Motion: To  approve holding the Architectural Committee meetings on the last Thursday of each month. All 
Ayes. 
Motion: To approve $1,500.00 for the removal of the dirt at the new garage site. 5 Ayes, 2 Nays. 
Motion: To approve additional monies in the amount of $15,000.00 for the completion of the new garage. 4 
Ayes, 2 Nays, 1 Abstain. 
 

 
 

NEXT BOARD MEETING 
 

  July 10, 2014 
 

7:00 p.m. 
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NEXT ARCHITECTURAL 
MEETING 

 

  July 31, 2014 
 

7:00 p.m. 

 



 

ATTENTION  
HOMEOWNERS! 

 

If you are renting out 
or no longer residing 
in your home, please 
notify the office staff at 
the Clubhouse of these 
changes so we can 
keep our records up to 
date. Thank You! 

 

INCREASE IN SEWER RATES 
 
The City’s sewer rates will increase by 6.4% 
beginning with the July 2014 statements. The 
bi-monthly sewer base rate will go from $21.55 
to $22.93, and the amount paid for sewer sys-
tem usage will increase from $2.80 to $2.98 
per 1,000 gallons of water used. Sewer only 
customers will see their bi-monthly bill increase 
from $61.68 to $65.63. Water rates will remain 
the same at a bi-monthly base charge of $9.75 
and the amount paid for water usage will re-
main at $1.50 per 1,000 gallons of water used. 
If you have questions about your water and 
sewer bill, please call the Finance Depart-
ment’s water and sewer billing phone line at 
(630) 393-5753, Monday through Friday, 8:00 
a.m.—5:00 p.m.  
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CALLING ALL VENDORS!!  
              Family Picnic Time 
 
As always, we will be offering the opportunity to 
have a booth at the Family Picnic. If you or some-
one you know has a business, service, craft or 
hobby, or product info that you would like adver-
tised, think about setting up a booth. There is no 
fee to participate-all you need is your own table. 
What easier way to promote your services! If you 
are interestedplease give Mickie a call at the 
Clubhouse. 630-393-3033 
 
We are also looking for donations from local ven-
dors in our community for raffle prizes: If you 
know someone who would like to donate a prize, 
or if you have some time to volunteer to solicit, 
your help will be greatly appreciated. 

Ducks and Frogs have been among those enjoying 
the Summerlakes pool this year! 

 

MOVING?? 
 

REMINDER!  If  you  are  selling  your  house  and moving  out  of 

Summerlakes,  you will need  to notify  the Clubhouse Office  at 

least  2 weeks prior  to  your  closing date  to  obtain  your  closing 

letter and packet. There is a $100.00 fee charged for this process. 

You will not be  able  to  close on your home without  it. Giving 

less than the required two weeks notice may result in additional 

processing fees. Call the Clubhouse for the proper forms. 


